
Australian resources for ethical
participatory processes in public
health research
In 2004, drug user representatives lobbied
against the now stalled $17.5m Australian
government Retractable Needle and Syringe
Technology Initiative due to concerns about
inadequate consultation and potential health
risks to participants.1 Some drug user orga-
nisations have also recently withdrawn sup-
port for the Australian Illicit Drug Reporting
System (conducted annually since 1997),
fearing findings that inform drug market
disruption by law enforcement in some
jurisdictions might increase harms to
participants.

Drug user organisations aim to support
research that maximises benefits and mini-
mises harms for illicit drug users and the
wider community. However, where inade-
quate consultation in research potentiates
risk to participants, the withdrawal of sup-
port may be the only option available for
voicing concerns. These and similar interna-
tional examples2 evidence the need to
enhance community consultation and part-
nership in public health research involving
illicit drug users.

A number of Australian ethics documents
merit international attention because of their
approach to this issue. These are the
Consumers’ Health Forum statement on
community participation in health research,3

the National Health and Medical Research
Council guidelines for ethical conduct in
indigenous health research,4 and the
Australian Injecting and Illicit Drug Users
League (AIVL) statement on illicit drug
research ethics.5

The communitarian approach exemplified
in these documents—that is, recognition of
participant defined ethics, values, and inter-
ests—provides a useful tool for enhancing
participatory processes in health research.
This defines a positive territory of authority
for communities in relation to research

involvement, and encourages us to consider
values and ethics alongside technical issues—
for example, research design, methods,
analysis—when planning for community
consultation.
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LETTER

Learning, teaching, and assessing
medical ethics
A workshop jointly organised by the Institute
of Medical Ethics, the British Medical
Association, and the Higher Education
Academy Subject Centre for Medicine,
Dentistry and Veterinary Medicine.

On 29 March 2006, 9.30-16.30 at the
British Medical Association, Tavistock
Square, London.

Aims:

N to present and discuss the key findings of
the recent national survey of medical
ethics teaching in UK medical schools;

N to share examples of good practice;

N to explore ways forward, with particular
reference to designing, delivering, and
assessing medical ethics in the under-
graduate curriculum.

Participation in this workshop is mainly by
invitation, but a number of places are also
available by application. For further informa-
tion please go to:

http://www.medev.ac.uk/show_workshop_
page_public?entry_id = 50

In this issue of Journal Medical Ethics,
Mattick and Bligh discuss teaching and
assessing medical ethics and present the
results from their questionnaire on how
ethics was taught and assessed in 2004 (see
page 181).

NOTICE
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